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Investigation Leads to State Ethics Commission Fine for
Greenfield Police Chief

In 2001, the Office of the Inspector General received information that Greenfield Police

Chief David F. McCarthy may have violated state law by engaging in behavior that was

related to the supervision, discipline, overtime and job assignment, and promotion of his

son S. Daniel McCarthy, an employee of the Greenfield Police Department.  After

reviewing the allegations and obtaining corroborative materials, the Office reported its

findings to the Enforcement Division of the Massachusetts State Ethics Commission.

The State Ethics Commission evaluated the facts provided by the Office's investigation

and gathered further information.  The State Ethics Commission concluded that Chief

McCarthy had violated the state's conflict of interest law and recommended a

Disposition Agreement to resolve the matter.  On April 17, 2003, Chief McCarthy signed

a Disposition Agreement with the State Ethics Commission admitting that he violated

the conflict of interest law and agreeing to pay a civil penalty of $4,000.

Inspector General Gregory W. Sullivan commended the State Ethics Commission for its

work, noting:  “Public service is a sacred trust.  All of us who serve in the public sector

should remember that we work for the people of the Commonwealth and not betray that

trust.”  The State Ethics Commission's response to the Office's referral and the

Disposition Agreement between the State Ethics Commission and Chief McCarthy are

attached.




















